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WASHINGTON

March 1, 2021

Mr. William R. Bryant, Chairman
ICC Nominating Committee

c¢/o Dominic Sims, CEO
International Code Council

900 Montclair Road
Birmingham, AL 35213

Distinguished Committee Members:

It has been an honor to be a part of the International Code Council for over 15 years in many capacities, and to
currently serve as an At-Large Director of the International Code Council for the past four years. Please accept this
letter as my formal request to the 2021 Nominating Committee of my intent to seek reelection for the At-Large
Directors position for second term to the International Code Council's Board of Directors during the 2021 Annual
Business Meeting in Pittsburgh, PA.

I have worked diligently during my service on the Board of Directors to educate myself on all the issues in order to
make decisions that best serve the organization, along with the membership, and hope to continue to do so. I also
maintain full jurisdictional support to continue my serve on the Board of Directors.

I believe that I have helped advocate for resources for the membership, to raise their profiles, and increase
professionalism within our industry. I have also worked diligently to move ICC forward toward achieving the
previous established Vision 2020 strategic plan along with the current established Vision 2025 strategic plan. Lastly,
I have worked ensure that our ICC organization continues its core mission, to create the best products and services,
therefore ensuring that ICC continues to remain a leader in the building safety industry not only nationally but also
globally.

I look forward to the opportunity to run for re-election for the At-Large Directors position of the ICC Board of
Directors. It would consider it to be an honor to continue to serve the members of the International Code Council. I
would appreciate the Committee's consideration and seek the privilege of their recommendation of my reelection to
the ICC membership.

Please feel free to contact me by phone (509)760-8867, or by email at either my personal email
baseballgamel4@gmail.com or my ICC email dspencer@iccsafe.org to discuss why I believe should be a part of the
list of candidates that receive your endorsement and support.

Respectfully,

David Spencer, CBO, CBCO
Operations Manager



